
SPECIAL MEETING DICKINSON CITY COMMISSION     SEPTEMBER 14, 2016 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

 President Scott Decker called the meeting to order at 4:00 P.M. 

 

II. ROLL CALL 

Present were: President Scott Decker, Commissioners Carson Steiner, Sarah 

Jennings, Klayton Oltmanns and Mike Lefor. 

 

Others Present:   Craig Kubas, Linda Carlson, Haylee Cripe  

  

III. CIVIL SERVICE STATUS FOR CITY ATTORNEY 

 President Scott Decker states this meeting is to determine if Ms. Jennifer Gooss has Civil 

Service Status.  

 

Commissioner Mike Lefor states he has reviewed the documentation and feels that in 

May of 2015 the City Commissioner approved the Job Description for the City Attorney.  

This meeting stated it would be up to the City Commission if the City Attorney position 

would be a Civil Service position or a contracted position.  The vote would be up to the 

new candidate.  Commissioner Mike Lefor feels the Civil Service Commission should 

see the remedy as the appeal was originally sent to them.  Commissioner Mike Lefor 

states the City should seek a remedy between the ordinance and job description as if it is 

a Civil Service position or not. 

 

Commissioners Carson Steiner and Klayton Oltmanns concur with Mr. Lefor. 

 

MOTION BY:   Sarah Jennings                SECONDED BY:  Klayton Oltmanns 

To make an appeal to the Civil Service Commission in order for them to make a decision 

based on their hearing. 

 

DISPOSITION: Roll call vote…Aye 5, Nay 0, Absent 0    

   Motion declared duly passed 

 

 V.       ADJOURNMENT     

MOTION BY:   Klayton Oltmanns                                   SECONDED BY:   Mike Lefor 

Adjournment of the meeting at approximately 4:05 PM. 

 

  DISPOSITION:  Roll call vote… Aye 5, Nay 0, Absent 0      

     Motion declared duly passed. 
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